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Reflecting on This Year  
 

This past year has been a critical and evolutionary time for 

the work of human rights and equity at HCDSB. As we con-

tinue to work towards building welcoming and safe learning 

environments for all students and staff, we have taken a mul-

ti-pronged approach that includes professional development, 

policy review, data collection, building inclusive curricu-

lum and establishing mechanisms to respond to hate or bias 

motivated incidents. The Human Rights and Equity Office ex-

panded- adding three new members. This newsletter cap-

tures highlights of the work over the past few months. While 

we have made some strides, we know we have significant 

work ahead of us for advancing equity for ALL students. 
 

Our Office works collaboratively with all schools and depart-

ments across the system to ensure that equity and inclusion 

is embedded in all that we do as a board per our Equity and 

Inclusive Education Policy II-45. 
 

Click here to meet the Human Rights and Equity Team 

and our Department Friends! 
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An Evening of Indigenous Cuisine & Culture 

Student Success and the Indigenous Education Advisory Commit-

tee (IEAC) at HCDSB hosted An Evening of Indigenous Cuisine 

& Culture!  

The evening of Indigenous Cuisine and Culture consisted of  an 

introduction by guest speaker, Douglas Trudeau, Owner and Chef 

of 4Winds Indigenous Catering, a  keynote by Waubgeshig Rice, 

Author and Journalist from Wasauksing First Nation, offering 

storytelling from an Anishinaabe worldview, and a three-course 

Indigenous inspired dinner prepared by Chef Douglas Trudeau.  

It also included a student art ‘Gallery Walk’. 

“Our cuisine is not really 

known about, and that’s 

what makes it really 

awesome and cool and 

humbling to do what I 

get to do, which is rein-

troducing food that prob-

ably should’ve never 

been taken from us.”    

Chef Douglas Trudeau  

 

Indigenous Education Training Sessions 



 

 

June is Pride Month 

Throughout the month of June, HCDSB 

will be flying the Pride Flag at our schools 

and at the CEC as a symbol of our com-

mitment to nurturing safe, welcoming, and 

inclusive communities where every stu-

dent and every member of the community 

is valued, seen and respected.   

GSA Retreat 

To kick off pride month 2023, HCDSB 

hosted a GSA retreat at Country Heritage 

Park. The retreat had representation from 

all schools and was supported by school 

staff. The students participated in keynotes 

from various 2SLGBTQIA+  focused com-

munity organizations. Students felt safe, 

seen, valued ,and welcomed.  

Equity and Inclusive Education 

Training  

We successfully delivered Equity and 

Inclusive Education training during Spring 

2023. Our recurring series "Equity and 

Inclusive Education" has been an informative 

and impactful series, providing valuable 

insights and empowering participants to 

contribute to a more equitable and inclusive 

educational environment. 

Culturally Respon-

sive and Relevant 

Pedagogy 

“I feel better equipped to support students. 

More notably, I have greatly appreciated this 

opportunity to engage in self-reflection and 

deepen my understanding of how the deci-

sions I make impact the children in my care.”  

- Participant Feedback for E&I Training Session 

Throughout the year, the curriculum department 

facilitated CRRP training with a focus on Anti-

Indigenous and Anti-Black racism to ALL subject 

councils in education. As we wrap up this school 

year, the curriculum department attended our 

training on responding to Anti-Black racism in 

curriculum. This training focused on implement-

ing culturally relevant and responsive practices, 

centering Black voice and Black joy, and re-

sponding to hate or bias motivated language and 

behavior impacting Black students.   

3 Please see our  website for more information on  training sessions.  

/our-board/human-rights-and-equity/staff-training-2021-2022/


 

 

It was so empowering to be around like-minded students who are commit-

ted to the work of equity.  

Student at St. Francis Xavier Student Symposium 

 

 

4 

Parent and Caregiver Symposium 

 





 

 

School Spotlight 

 

There are many equity fo-

cused celebrations across 

all schools throughout the 



 

 

Here are a few upcoming events to be featured in our future newsletters:  

• Equity and Inclusive Education Training Summer 2023 

• Graduation Coach for Black Students Summer Programming 

• 2023-24 PA Days  

 

Additional Information:  

Please see link to our procedure VI-102 for respond-

ing to hate or bias motivated incidents targeting stu-

dents at �ond-


